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24th May 2019
Dear Parents and Carers,






                   
We have had a busy last week of the half term this week. Our Year 6 children have been particularly busy and enjoying the week after SATS. On Monday, they performed to parents and children a ‘Musical in a Day’ with great singing and acting and on Tuesday they visited Offwell woods for some forest school activities. Elsewhere, Year 4 and Year 5 children enjoyed doing some exciting science with sixth formers from Colyton Grammar School in the hall on Wednesday. Yesterday, Year 5 children also visited HCC for a maths enrichment workshop. Thank you to all the Year 3 parents who attended the Express Event yesterday for ‘Tremors’. The children enjoyed applying their structural engineering skills with the adults to make jelly earthquake proof buildings! 
Today, we have had the opportunity to welcome teachers from other schools in the surrounding area, to share some of the initiatives and teaching ideas we have in the school and to speak with children. I’d also like to say a big thank you to the Reception families that have donated so many cakes for the PTFA cake sale after school today on the playground. 
On our first Monday back after half term, we will be holding our penultimate ACE Award Assemblies. Some Year 5/6 girls will represent the school in a Kwik cricket competition in Ottery on Wednesday, and thirteen Year 5 children will visit HCC for Maths enrichment on Thursday. 
Next half term we have many exciting things to look forward to, such as sports days, residentials, reports and class transitions. We will also be sending out the annual Parent Questionnaire after half term. This will include the usual questions so that we can make direct comparisons to previous years, but also have questions specifically relevant to elements of the Littletown Big10 from this year, such as Power Maths, Cornerstone Curriculum and Chromebooks. This week, we have started working on a piece of collaborative work, evaluating the strengths and future direction of the school, in order to arrive at a new vision statement. This included discussions with staff, governors and some interactive collections of children’s ideas. The Parent Questionnaire will also give parents an opportunity to communicate to us key attributes/values/characteristics that should be integral to a future vision statement.
Please see the newsletter from the PTFA below and an attachment detailing plans for the family walk to Roundball Hill on Sunday 9th June. 
I would like to wish you all a wonderful bank holiday weekend and half term week and look forward to seeing you all back at school on Monday 3rd June. 
Finally, following the success of our twitter page over the last year, I have set us up a school Facebook page. For now, this will be used as additional ways of sharing news, information, celebrate achievements and receiving parental and community feedback. In the longer term, this platform could be used to live stream information meetings, sports day races and other elements that parents can’t always attend. If you have any views and ideas about any of this please do get in touch. For now, the Facebook page can be found here.    
 https://m.facebook.com/Littletown-Primary-Academy-2686695681402135/
Yours faithfully,
Mr Perkins
Principal 
News from the children –
Nursery
We have been celebrating Elmer’s birthday.
We have also made Elmer’s ears.
Reception
We have been painting animals using watercolours.
We have been thinking about what parts of an animal’s body we’d like to be.
Year 1
We have been looking forward to going to Offwell Woods.
We have been learning about the Gruffalo.
Year 2
We have enjoyed outdoor classroom.
We have been learning about money.
Year 3
We have been learning about the Earth.
We also have a new experiment
Year 4
We have been learning about sound.
We have made crystals.
Year 5
5ZU have been doing a TIMSS test and were chosen along with 199 other schools in the whole country.
We have also been playing rounders.
Year 6
We have done a Musical in a Day.
We have been doing lots of writing.
Messages
Summer reminders
When the weather is warm, please remember to send your children into school with sun cream, water bottle and sun hats as they sometimes go out in high heat. As last year, we will not send the children out for long periods of time during peak periods of heat and have ‘hot play’ inside. 
Scooters and bikes
A reminder that all children are welcome to scoot to school and leave their scooters in the scooter racks in the front and back playgrounds. As mentioned in previous newsletters no child should cycle to school alone until they have completed the bikeability sessions provided in Year 5 curriculum. 
Baby bank
You may have seen in the local papers a baby bank has been set up in Ottery St Mary. We have some forms for this in our Reception.  
https://www.sidmouthherald.co.uk/news/support-for-east-devon-families-as-baby-bank-opens-1-6030216
School events/Dates 
Week beginning 3rd June: 
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Year 6 swimming
	3SD/CL Adelaide Lodge
	Y/5/6 girls Kwik cricket Ottery
	Y5 Maths enrichment HCC 
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PTFA News
Roundball Walk and Tea
We already have quite a few people coming on our walk and tea on the afternoon of Sunday 9th June. This event is to raise funds for The Devon Air Ambulance and Kings Hospice as well as the PTFA. Tickets are £2.50 each and cover the walk, food and a treasure hunt and certificate for the children. We would love to have as many people as possible to join us. There is a letter attached if you have not received one.
If anyone would like to help by donating cakes or scones then they can be brought into school on Friday 7th June or on the day.
Summer Fete
Our Summer fete this year is on Friday 12th July from 3:15 – 5pm. We will have lots of games, cakes, ice creams, bouncy castle and other activities for the children as well as refreshments, Tombola and a Raffle. After half term you should soon get some raffle tickets in your child’s book bags. Please try to sell them and bring them back to the box by reception before the fete. This is our biggest fundraisers of the year so come along and enjoy some fun.
We will be asking for donations of bottles and cakes nearer the time. Friday 12th July will also be a non-uniform day with a summer theme.
We cannot run these events without help. If anyone has an hour or more they could volunteer to help setting up from 1:15 on the Friday or helping on a stall in the afternoon then please email ptfa@littletownacademy.org. We want to make this a great fundraiser as well as a fun afternoon so don’t want to have to cut any of the stalls because of lack of helpers.
Uniform
The PTFA are still selling good quality second hand uniform at 50p per item. There are request slips on in reception to fill in with what you are looking for and we will return items to your child’s class.
Events
24th May : Reception cake sale
9th June : Roundball Hill charity walk and cream tea
12th July : Summer Fete
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